

CHAPEL HILL ACADEMY BOARD OF TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING MONDAY, AUGUST 10, 2020 NOON VIA ZOOM

The Board of Trustees of Chapel Hill Academy met on Monday, August 10, 2020 at noon via Zoom conference call.

Board Members attending:

Alex Armstrong	Joe Breedlove	Joni Horton
Belvia Moody	Pam Pigman	

Others in attendance:

Erma Lee	Robin Reed	
Ashley Elgin	Shnease Webb	Todd Tudor
Victoria Sendejo	Audrey Alloway	Nancy Burmaster
Robert Ramirez		

The meeting was called to order at 12:01 p.m. by Joni Horton, President.

No public comment and no executive session

Alex Armstrong made a motion to accept the minutes of the June 17, 2020 board meeting as presented. Pam Pigman seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

2020-21 School Year

The proposed 2020-21 school year calendar was presented. School will start on Thursday, August 13. Due to the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic the Texas Education Agency will allow all Texas public schools to have an 8-week back to school transition period which may include a combination of virtual and in-person learning. Chapel Hill Academy will provide virtual instruction as the only option from August 13, 2020 to September 25, 2020. Instruction methods after September 25, 2020 are planned to be a choice of virtual or in-person instruction, depending on TEA and local mandates.

Joni Horton made a motion to approve the provision of instruction virtually from August 13 to September 25, 2020. Belvia Moody seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

To accommodate all students learning through virtual instruction, CHA has distributed devices and hotspots to all students requiring them. During virtual instruction, the same attendance and grading policies are in effect. Breakfast and lunch will be provided to all students through drive-by pick up. Currently estimate that 40% of students will pick up meals.

Audrey Alloway, Principal, gave update on new hires since June 2020. New hires include a good mix of seasoned education professionals and new teachers.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:43 p.m.

The next meeting of the Chapel Hill Academy Board of Trustees will be on Wednesday, August 19, 2020 via Zoom.